 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Draft Minutes: December 2017

Monday, December 18, 2017 

Call to Order: 8:39 EST

IAPP Board of Directors Present: Fan Gardino, President; Ray Pfeiffer; Dave Berg; D John McCarthy, Treasurer; Paul Speaker; Tom Sheckels, Past President

Absent: Steve Delroy; Dave Kutz, President elect; Kay Larkin, Secretary

Notes by Paul Speaker, acting as secretary:

Motion to accept Meeting Minutes from November, m/s/c unanimous

President’s Report: Fran discussed the progress re the IAPP Lab Proposal, especially with respect to the Boston Public Library, Harvard, and Boston City Hall. The Quebec proposal is still on hold, as is forward progress for the other sites because of the distractions of the holidays.

Treasurer’s Report:

PayPal


$13545.34

BofA checking
$  1553.35

MoneyMarket BofA
$  5176.15


Total

$20274.84

For discussion, D John brought up some of our expenses for clarification, especially the web services (Dreamhost at $20 per month for express Wordpress service, which allows faster response to clicks, and Wild Apricot at $436.32 per year which is our online database service, which, among other things, sends out the annual dues renewal notices automatically as they become due) and telecommunication fees that we are incurring. He suggested we try a ‘free’ conference call service next month, while retaining our present service, which we pay for only when we use it. More details will be found in the call to the next meeting agenda. 

Discussion returned to the Panorama Lab Proposal, with its capability to host print, projection, oculus, or round cylindrical lamp shades. In the future, architects could specify sites have drop down screens, with projectors so owners could come home from their travels to drop in their images for display. It was mentioned that Blurb now has a lay flat format book, which makes panoramas possible without a huge gutter.

Social Media Activities: Discussion ensued re posting/sharing panos on Instagram. Fran mentioned he’s posted panos to Google Maps which appear for corresponding GPS locations. Ray stated he is continuing his research in this area. Discussion continued re print-on-demand services, especially re poster size prints. Tom agreed to review these services for our members.

IAPP Journal: Dave Kutz has received only one article for the January issue of the Journal. Articles needed from the Chicago speakers. Deadline is January 1, 2018.

Adjournment: m/s/c unanimously - 9:47 EST

Next meeting: January 29, 2018 - this date needs to be confirmed before minutes are distributed
